RECEIVED ON: May 2, 2022

Council Meeting: 05/10/22
Agenda Item No. 10

 From:
 Rachel Avila

 To:
 WebMail - CCD

**Subject:** Prohibit Vehicles Exceeding 3 Tons **Date:** Monday, May 2, 2022 4:31:27 PM

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of City of Whittier -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Dear Council Members:

I am **IN FAVOR** of prohibiting 3 Ton vehicles travelling on Norwalk Blvd. (basically) between Beverly & Whittier boulevards.

I reside at 5642 Norwalk Blvd. and every morning after 2:00 A.M. and throughout the day, the trucks (i.e., Federal Express) come hauling down towards Whittier Boulevard **shaking my entire home**. I have lived here over 25 years and had to move bedrooms twice to try and get some rest. Every year the traffic and noise seem worse (especially when the FedEx distribution center opened near Rio Hondo). It's really bad on our street.

It would be a dream come true if something could be done to curtail the noise and rumbling.

Thank you

Rachel Avila 5642 Norwalk Blvd. Whittier, CA 90601 rachel\_avila@live.com (562) 203-2778

CC: CM; ACM; CA; Council; Original to CC; Public Binder; Department